From: Mary Walker

Sent: Sunday, October 20, 2013 9:31 AM

To: Kucera, Lauren

Subject: Converting Bruce Street and Elmwood Ave

## Dear Lauren;

My husband and I have lived in Old South London on Edward Street in between Bruce and Elmwood for over 35 years and we feel that converting Elmwood and Bruce Street to two way streets will disrupt our quiet and peaceful neighbourhood. We also feel that this proposed conversion will cause traffic accidents as these have been one-way streets for over 50 years. Also many organizations depend on having the parking available in the area such as the Elmwood Lawn Bowling, the movie theatre on Wharncliffe and at least four churches, not to mention the businesses on Wortley Road. I haven't talked to one person in this area that thinks this is a good idea. Why try to fix something that isn't broken and waste our tax money? Thank you for your consideration.

Yours Truly, Mary E. Walker, 19 Edward Street London